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Wing Ding 43 
June 28 – July 2, 2021  Shreveport  

Louisiana Convention Center 

  We have the Tennessee 
Traveling Plaque, come and 

get it Feb 1st mtg. 

wing-ding.org
wing-ding.org


Awards Coordinator 
Patty Rinehart (Stanley) 

423-437--0810 
stanleyrinehart@bellsouth.net 

Ride Planner 
Wally Maliskey 
865-617-4151 

Membership Enhancement  
Open Position 

 

Sunshine 
Emily Lewis 

865-803-5668 
mawmawx3tce@gmail.com 

Web Master /Newsletter Editors 
Tom & Merrilee Peck  
tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter B Staff  

Senior Chapter Directors 
Tom & Merrilee Peck  

423-494-9818  
tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter Store 
Pat Talley (Chuck) 

423-494-1194 
talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Assistant Chapter Directors 
Stanley & Patty Rinehart 

423-912-0848 
stanleyrinehart@bellsouth.net 

From Your Senior Chapter B Directors 
Tom & Merrilee Peck 

Happy Trails  
Scott Wiens (Hedie) 

865-684-3656 

“Individual of the Year” 2022 
Mark Henze 
303-588-7831 

Treasurer 
Barbara Sowder (Bill) 

423-489-4387 
bbsowder@hotmail.com 

“Couple of the Year” 2022 
 

Jerry & Sonya Ridinger 
865-389-7304 

Technical Advisor 
Chris Harden (Julie) 

865-670-9010 
carworksofknoxville@yahoo.com 

Hi Everyone, 
 
As you can see from the picture above we are already thinking about 
our skit for this year’s Spring Fling. Stanley has already got some ideas 
to kick around for our routine this year; let’s have some fun! 
 
January is just about in the books and did we ever get a jump start this 
year already. Decided to do another gun raffle, got our new lifestyle 
cards and made a big leap forward with our Ride planning meeting. On 
top of that we were able to capture the Tennessee traveling plaque from 
our friends at Chapter T on the 11th. Just missed the Couple of the year 
plaque and the winner at Chapter A2 was not able to offer it up due to 
some nasty weather the night of their meeting. Already making plans 
for our new Chapter Couple Jerry & Sonya to capture it at their Feb 
21st meeting, hope some of you can make it with Jerry & Sonya. 
 
It’s hard to imagine being out on the Goldwings when it’s so cold and 
there is snow on the ground but good riding weather will be here before 
you know it. Already, several are planning the first bike trip of the 
Spring and will make the trip to Louisiana where the District will be 
having their annual rally there in Morgan City. Over the years the Lou-
isiana rally has proven to be one of the best, always a great excuse to 
get out for the first time in early April to blow off the cobwebs and open 
up the riding season. Flyers are attached to this newsletter. Make your 
reservations and join us for a nice easy ride down South and Chapter B 
will make a grand entrance to the Mardi Gras party. Rally over the 
weekend, guided rides, etc., and we head back Sunday, spend the night 
on the road and arrive back in the Knoxville area Monday. Join us, the 
more the merrier!      
 

Tom & Merrilee 
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Social Coordinator 
Doretha Thompson (John) 

865-603-0372 
jrt26westover@att.net 

Chapter Photographer 
Steve Skeens (Diane) 

865-712-5955 

From the left Uncle Jed & Cousin Pearl at 
Spring Fling and the Chapter B Clan 2021, 
as the Beverly Hillbillys. What will Spring 
Fling 2022 bring???? 

Special Events Coordinator 
Scott Seal (Amy) 



 

 

 Assistant Chapter Directors  

Stanley & Patty Rinehart 
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 As we are getting the new year started, we are doing as we always have by 
getting some rides scheduled for the year. We want to thank Tom and Mer-

rilee for hosting the ride planning event once again and it sounded like it was 
a lot of fun. Unfortunately, Patty and I were not able to make it so I am really 

looking forward to seeing what some of you have come up with. One of the 
other things that we also need to get resolved for the new year is filling the 
last open position on the Chapter staff. As all of you may know we had two 

positions open that needed to get filled, one was the Happy Trails corner and 
the other is Membership Enhancement. We are very pleased with Scott Wiens 

stepping up to take on Happy Trails, we know he will do great with it and 
look forward to his contributions in our upcoming newsletters. The other po-
sition of Membership Enhancement is still open and may be one of the most 

important positions in GWRRA and we are really looking forward to some-
one stepping up and taking on this position. It’s very rewarding to be able to 

serve and give back to the Chapter and GWRRA for all they have given us, 
the chance to make new friends, have new adventures and have people you 
can count on to be there to help if you need it. If you are interested in taking 

on this position, then see Tom or myself. As always, stay safe and we look for-
ward to seeing everyone at Tuesday’s meeting.  



 

 

Introducing the game changing P365. Micro-compact everyday 
carry size with unprecedented 10+1 full-size capacity. The P365 
is striker-fired, with the clean crisp trigger pull you expect from 
a SIG. Lightweight and easy to conceal, the P365 is chambered 
in 9mm and is rated for +P ammunition. Included standard are 
XRAY3 Day/Night sights, a 10-round flush fit magazine, and a 10-
round extended magazine. An optional 12-round extended mag-
azine allows you to bring the total capacity to 13 rounds. The 
new P365. Scott will handle the paperwork for the winner!  

Chapter B will once again raffle off a Gun for our annual fund raiser. Tickets are available 
for all our members to sell. Tickets are made and stapled together in books of 10 or 5. We 
will sell 1 ticket for $5.00 each or 5 tickets for $20.00. 
 

Scott will pass out the tickets and keep track of how many you sign out. We plan to offer the 
tickets throughout the year and there will be a final tally and ticket draw at our September 
6th meeting. There will also be prizes for the top 3 ticket sellers. If each of us sell 2 books of 
10 tickets, our raffle will be a success. As always,  a large portion for the proceeds will go to 
St. Jude Children's Hospital. We appreciate everyone's help with this project and thank you 
all as we move into the new 2022 year. 
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See Scott or Amy, our Special Events Coordinators, to sign out your tickets; 
remember you have until Sept 6th to sell them and then turn in your sold 

ticket money with stubs and any unsold tickets 
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In 1992 I was riding my 86’ Goldwing (Clyde) in a rural part of Central Florida.  My wife and I lived 
in Texas at the time and we had ridden to Florida to see family.  I was riding solo on a nice rural 
two lane road and was making a turn to my left.  The oncoming traffic turning on the same high-
way had a designated turning lane to the right with a yield sign to yield to traffic (like me) turning 
onto the same highway.  As chance would have it, a minivan was coming from the other way and 
turning onto the same road.  I had the right of way…they were supposed to yield.  Notice I said 
‘supposed to’ yield.  As I made my left turn I was carefully watching the minivan navigate their 
turn.  The woman driving the minivan made her turn and as we came parallel to each other she 
turned her head, looked me directly in the eye and blew right past the yield sign cutting me off.  I 
hit the brakes, the horn and shouted something that definitely wasn’t ‘Jesus Loves You’ (I’ve re-
pented since).   

As I continued to follow the minivan into town my heartbeat slowly calmed down, my anger 
ebbed away and I suddenly recalled the words the previous owner of my Goldwing said to me 
when he sold me the bike; “Ride like you’re invisible!”   

I learned that day his advice was true!  It doesn’t matter if the driver of a vehicle sees you and 
even if they make eye contact with you, you must always assume they are going to act as if they 
don’t see you.  I remember relaying this advice and story to a younger, novice motorcycle rider.  
He got a little indignant at the conclusion and responded; ‘But you had the right of way!’  My re-
sponse to him was ‘So?’  I went on to explain to him that if I had claimed my right of way I’m con-
fident the police would have ticketed the lady in the minivan whose vehicle would have a slight 
dent in the driver’s side and I would be probably be laying in a hospital bed with physical injuries 
and a totaled Goldwing.  The claiming of that ‘right of way’ would not be worth the price!  On a 
motorcycle we can’t prove a point with other motorists…it almost always ends badly for us.     

I realize that our GWRRA chapter is filled with many experienced riders who know and live by 
simple but critical riding principles such as this and each one of you can probably tell even more 
harrowing stories of how this principle and others saved your bacon.  I just wanted to share it as 
a reminder to all of us to ride like we are invisible and stay safe.  

On a personal note, I’m grateful to be given the chance to write the Happy Trails articles for our 
newsletter.  Thanks again for welcoming Hedie and I into the GWRRA Chapter B.  We can’t wait 
for the first ride of the year! 

I’d like to introduce you to Scott Wiens and of course his wife, Hedie. New to Chapter B they will 
be writing an article called Happy Trails. Jerry decided to take a break so a Big Thanks Scott for 
stepping up to help cover some safety aspects in our sport that is so much needed.               Tom 

Article submitted By: Scott Wiens 
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Saturday January 22nd, everyone showed up 
for our annual 
ride planning 
meeting again 
being held at 
Tom & Mer-
rilee’s place 
out on the 
lake. Never 

fails, someone always get lost and usually finds 
the extra scenic route to get there. Plenty of 
eats and a huge pot of Merrilee’s home made 
chili 
just 
about 
made 
the 
day. 
Of 
course 
some 
of our 
favorite sweets were plentiful.  

 
 
Lots of dis-
cussion on 
various ride 
destina-
tions and 
many sug-

gestions as to where and when. As it turned out 
we decided it would be better for all of us to 
write down our ideas and send them to Wally 
so he could 
plug them 
into our 
schedule to 
be posted 
soon. Keep 
your eye on 
the “Ride 

Schedule” in our Web site. All the rides will be 
posted with details to follow as the ride date 
get closer. Always good to last minute check so 
you have the latest updates.  

 
 
Thank you all for participating and adding your 
ideas to make the 2022 riding season another 
success. 
 
 

Article Submitted By:  Tom 
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Items For Sale
We just received a new batch of Chapter B Hats, check your old 

hat, it might be time to update and replace those old worn out hats  
These are nice quality embroidered hats with Velcro sizing strap 

$15ea see Tom or Pat 

You can send your “For Sale” 
Ad to Tom with a picture and 
description and price. We will 
add your item here each month 
in our Newsletter 

New Antenna 
mounted Flag Pole 
with American Flag 
$40 ea, 5 available  
 

 Contact:  
 

Chris 865-250-2729 



 

 

The biggest problem with Goldwing and Spider saddle bags like every bike or trike 
has is adjustment to lids and trunk covers. When they get out of adjustment they will 
indicate a trunk open or left or right side saddlebag lid is open. There are several things 
we have found that cause this. The most common is the striker hooks come loose and 
move. A person one time showed me the simple way at set is to pull down on the strik-
er as you tighten the screws the small amount of slack makes it fit almost perfect. Also 
another issue we have run into is bolts stripping out where the screw goes into the plas-
tic. We found a small amount of plastic epoxy and put some in the hole, spray WD40 on 
the screw, screw in, and let set overnight. 
Then next morning, unscrew your screw 
and mount the striker in a fresh new hole. 
Another problem found on trike trunks is 
the type of articulating hinges, If they get 
out of adjustment it will cause it to drag 
on the striker or in some cases make you 
think it’s staying locked. The tolerances are 
so tight there is very little room for error 
so it’s vital to align and check alignment 
regularly and lube hinges and strikers and 
latches. It’s important to remember that 
when you get to a destination and want 
your favorite hat or a brush to brush your 
bald head or a drink out of a cooler it’s 
nice to know you can. 
 
 
 

Technical Coordinator: Chris Harden 
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Scott and Amy Seal 

Scott was born in June 1966 in Lafollette, Tn and graduated from Campbell County High School 
in 1984. 

Amy was born in October 1967 in Lafollette, Tn and graduated from Campbell County High 
School in 1985. 

Scott and Amy first met when Scott was dating a cousin of Amy’s back in middle school. At that 
time, Amy could not stand Scott. Scott ran track in high school and Amy ran track in middle 
school. Scott saw Amy at a track event held at the high school. They talked which started off a 
romance story. Their best friends were trying to get together so Amy and Scott decided to try al-
so. They began dating in his senior year. Amy’s cousin was history by this time. 

In October of 1984 Scott joined the army. He started basic training in January of 1985 and gradu-
ated in Spring of 1985. Amy attended Scott’s graduation with his mother. 

Scott asked Amy to marry him prior to her coming down and he bought her a ring. He attended 
her senior prom all decked out in his uniform and celebrated like all prom attendees do. He went 
back to Ft. Bragg and came in on weekends when possible. They got married September 20, 
1985. In February 1986, their son Brandon was born. Scott and Amy lived with one of his ser-
geants until he left for Italy in June of 1986. Amy moved back home to live with her parents until 
Scott could bring her and Brandon over in September of 1986. 

They went over and got a place outside of Vincenza, Italy where Scott was stationed. 

Article submitted by your: 
 
Chapter B social Coordinator 
 
Doretha Thompson 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 1987 Amy and Brandon went back to her mom’s house until Scott got orders for 
Ft. Campbell, Ky. They stayed in Ft Campbell, Ky until August 1990. That is when Scott 
was sent to Desert Shield/Desert Storm. 

Amy was working fast food restaurants at the time. Their daughter was born in December 
1990. Scott wa not able to be there for her birth. 

Scott returned from Saudi Arabia in April 1991. He was greeted with tons of love. His 
daughter came to him even though she had never seen him in person she knew that was 
her dad! They stayed on post in government quarters until December 1991 when Scott re-
ceived orders for Korea. On this trip Scott could not take Amy and the kids. It was hard 
for Scott to leave the family he loved so much again. But duty called. 

With the drawbacks in the military, Scott was forced to get out due to the cutbacks and no 
available time to retrain to stay in. He left the military in early 1993. He worked at Indus-
trial Machining and Signs until He joined the IBEW as an apprentice. Amy was back 
working at Wendy’s. She got her dental assistant license in June 1995. In October 2002 
Scott hired on at TVA and has been there ever since. 

Scott and Amy joined GWRRA in 2009 and have loved it ever since. They have six grand-
kids. Mikiah, Jaiden, Easton, Abygail, Maggie and Tylee. They own a 2010 Goldwing. 
They love spending time with their motorcycle group, grandkids, and three dogs. 

Scott & Amy continued 

Officer Training Program 2010 

Chapter B Couple of the Year 2013 
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Some of the ladies wanted the cake recipe that we had at 
our Planning meeting last week. 
 
Pineapple Angel Food Cake 
1 box Betty Crocker angel food cake 
20 ounces crushed pineapple ( not in heavy syrup) 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees  
Mix 2 ingredients (mixture will be foamy) 
Pour batter in 9x13 (spray with non-stick spray) 
Cook for 30-40 minutes- toothpick should come out clean. 
Serve with whipped cream. 
You can also add coconut flakes and chopped pecans.   
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Ladies, please submit some of 
your favorite Recipes to Merrilee 
so they can be used here in this 
section and we  can share them 
with all our Chapter B members 

Submitted by  
Sonya Ridinger 

Birthdays: 
 
JoAnn Smith  Feb 1st 
 
Anniversary’s: None 
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Stay tuned to the Web site www.tn-b.org for the next scheduled 
night out using our 2022 cards, check the Ride schedule page. 
Lifestyle Pocket Saver! This offer brings you all the great dining 
values for ONLY $20.00. Last chance to get yours Feb 1st Mtg. 

Exciting news from Lifestyle Pocket Saver!  2022 Lifestyle cards are  

NOW OUT, enjoy some fine dining and help with this great fund raiser for our 
Chapter. The Lifestyle cards not sold by Feb 1st will be returned with monies 

collected after our Chapter Meeting and will no longer be available through the 
Chapter this year. Pick up your cards and any extra for your friends and family, 
they make great gifts, we have plenty extra cards available until Tues., Feb. 1st. 

 
Get ready to enjoy some great dining at area restaurants! 

Added are several great new restaurants this year! 
 

If you want to order Lifestyle Pocket Saver for 2022...they will be available at  

our meeting on Feb 1sth. Pick up yours for only $20 

NOW...MORE GREAT NEWS FOR 2022!!! 
 

Bistro by the Tracks…a Knoxville favorite…is in this year with a $30.00  Value 

Chapter B will once again be offering the LifeStyle 
Pocket Saver cards for 2022.  
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Chapter B plans to leave the Flying J at Watt Road (Exit 373) at 
0800 hrs on Monday April 4th one night on the road (hotel 

TBD) with arrival in Morgan City on Tuesday. Probably spend 
one night on the trip home and be back on the 11th (tentative) 



 

 

2022 Louisiana GWRRA District Rally  

Morgan City, LA  

April 7th, 8th & 9th, 2022  
 

The Louisiana District GWRRA Team wishes to invite you back to Cajun Country 
for GOOD FOOD, GOOD FRIENDS, FUN and a lot of RIDING.  

Your presence at our last Rally was GREAT with many memories for all of us. We 
appreciate all of your efforts that made our last Rally and 3 Day Tour a success. 
Please invite your friends to enjoy the FUN of  

The Mardi Gras Madness Rally in Louisiana in our NEW CITY AND HOTEL. The 
“Clarion” will serve as our Rally site and Host Hotel. The people in Morgan City 
will be rolling out the red carpet for us so don’t miss the FUN, GOOD FOOD and 
RIDES.  

Come Early April 6th For Our SPECIAL Guided Tour. Wednesday’s special ride is 
a day trip to New Orleans. Ride from the Mississippi River to Lake Pontchartrain. 
Ride down historical St. Charles Ave, have lunch at a famous New Orleans PoBoy 
restaurant. Visit a NOLA cemetery and eat Beignets.  

Additional Hotel & Camping La Quinta Inn & Suites - 2018 Allison St. Morgan 
City, La 70380 985-745-6900 $89 per night Use code GWRRA Lake End Park RV 
& Campgrounds - 7100 Hwy 182 East 985-385-4813 $40 per night. Full hookup to 
water and 30-50 amps of Electricity & sewerage.  

Fritz & Johnette Beter 504-469-3178 Mike Jastram 225-964-3999 Pam Jastram 225
-975-7790 Louisiana District Directors gwrra-la.org dd@gwrra-la.org  
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Chapter M meets the 2nd Tuesday each month.  
Eat at 6:00  pm meeting at 7:00 pm..                 
Chapter M meets at Shoney’s 1100 Highway 321 
Lenoir City, just off I-75 exit 81,  CD Brian & 
Loretta Richards 865-249-6173 

Chapter F meets the  3rd Thursday Golden Cor-
ral, 2905 West Andrew Johnson Highway,  
Morristown, TN 37814. Eat 6:30 pm/Meet 7:30 
pm CD  Gene & Donna Dunn 631-848-9435 

Chapter T meets the 4th Saturday Each month  
at the Down Home Restaurant, 7755 Rutledge 
Pike, Rutledge TN 37861 
Eat at 11:00 am/Meet at 12;00 Pm  CD:          
Lee Ann & Wilburn Hayes 423-497-2945 

 

We have several Chapter Shirts, you can choose the one you 
like. Pat can order or you can purchase on your own 

and we can get the embroidering done for you. 
 

Place your Order with Pat Talley 
Give me a call, email me or see you at the next meeting 

INVENTORY CONSISTS OF THE FOLLOWING:   
 

Tennessee visitation pins (Shape of State)…....$4.00 ea. 
          TN-B Hanger Bars …........................................   2.00 
           Red/ White 4” GWRRA Patch …..…….……  6.00 
           Black/Gold 4" GWRRA Patch.......................   6.00 
          Black/Gold l0" GWRRA Patch......................  14.00 
          Red/White  l0" GWRRA Patch......................  14.00 
          Blue & Red District Patch …………   ………   5.00 
          TN District Pin   ………………………   …….. 4.00 
          Chapter B Patch. …… Free to Chapter B members 
                          Chapter B Hat for 2022    …………………      15.00 

 
We can order so many more goodies - such as - a GWRRA Mouse Pad for 
your computer, GWRRA Ball Caps in various colors, Coasters, Earrings, 
Logo Vest Clip Chains, License Plates, Bolo Ties, Happy Face Antenna 
Ball - and so much more (just too much to list here) Just Ask 

 
 

LET'S GO SHOPPING!  
See the “Quarter Master” 

    Pat Talley 

              423-562-1962 or talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Chapter B meets the 1st Tuesday each month at 
Shoney’s Clinton Exit 122 off I-75 North  
Eat at 6:00 pm meeting  at 7:00 pm.  
Call Tom & Merrilee Peck  

Chapter C meets the 3rd Tuesday each month at 
Bob Evans, I-26 Boone’s Creek Exit, Kingsport, 
Eat at 6:00pm and start the Gathering at 7:00pm. 
TN  Tom & Carolyn Jarrell  
423-383-0339 

Chapter C2 meets the 3rd Thursday Eat at 6:00 
pm meet at 7:00 pm The new place is Lacosta 
138 The Crossings Crossville, TN. CD:     
Randy & Stephanie Ryan 985-201-3791 
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Lets Visit 

G 
W 
R 
R
A 

Chapter A2 meets the 3rd Monday each month at 
Shoney’s 1021 Lamar Alexander Pkwy 
Maryville, Eat at 6pm Meeting at 7:00 pm 
Chapter Directors Todd & Melanie Freeman 
865-376-5090 

http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx


 

 

  

Knoxville Sun sphere Wings 
GWRRA Chapter TN-B  

Senior Director Tom & Merrilee Peck  
153 Deerwood Lane 
Lafollette, TN 37766 

tomkatpeck@msn.com 

To: 

Chapter TN-B 
Feb 2022 Newsletter 

Ride Safe! & Ride Aware 

Enjoying the Mountains of East Tennessee! 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

TN-B 
Knoxville  

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 


